
 
                

 
 
 
  

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 
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Tues 20 Sept Stage 1 excursion 

Thurs 22 Sept PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Fri 23 Sept Last day of Term 3 

Mon 10 Oct First day of Term 4 

Thurs 13 Oct Stage 2 excursion 

Fri 14 Oct Stage 2 excursion 
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Dear parents and carers 
 
Tell them from me survey 
This term, Fairfield West Public School will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent 
survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent 
surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about different 
factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 
Completing this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their 
child’s experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, 
activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and 
behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. 
The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The 
parent survey will be conducted over Term 3 and early Term 4. Although participating in the survey 
is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.  
 
To access the survey please click on  http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/yx22w   
 
Vegetable garden 
 

Last Thursday the Year 5 Environment Club students and some Support Unit students planted 
vegetables in the new garden beds outside the Community Cottage. Woolworths generously 
donated all the soil, plants and tools as well as a sausage sizzle for the students and their 
parent/carer. It was a lovely day to be in the garden and the students and Woolworths team did a 
wonderful job of planting all the vegetables.  
During Term 4 a team member from the Royal Botanical Gardens will be working with 
parents/carers to maintain these gardens and plant new seeds. If you are interested in being 
involved, please speak to Rania in the Community Hub or see Ms Funnell in the front office.  
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SASS Morning Tea 
Last week was School Administrative and Support Staff (SASS) recognition week. The week is to 
celebrate the vital role played by SASS right across NSW. Fairfield West Public School is 
privileged to have a large team of dedicated and hardworking SASS including: Office staff; 
Business Manager; Community Liaison Officer; General Assistant and School Learning Support 
Officers. The school Captains gave an Acknowledgement of Country and a heartfelt thank you 
speech to the SASS staff initiating a celebratory morning tea.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student mobile phones 
 
Student use of digital devices and online services Department of Education Policy states: 
  
Primary school students must not use digital devices during class, at recess and at lunch unless 
approved by the principal or teacher. Exemptions may be granted by a principal or teacher, 
including allowing students to use a device for an educational purpose or as part of a 
reasonable adjustment for student learning and wellbeing.  
 
This means that primary school students are not allowed to bring mobile phones to school and 
any use of technology at school is provided by the school for educational purposes and pre 
approved by the principal.  
Please make sure that your child does not bring a mobile phone to school. Thank you for your 
cooperation in this matter.  
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COVID-smart measures in Term 3 
In Term 3 2022, Fairfield West PS will operate with a number of COVID-smart measures that 
have been developed with NSW Health to minimise transmission and keep schools open. 
 
These key measures include: 
 

• mask mandate for all staff and visitors until further advised by the Department of Education 
and NSW Health in the Support Unit setting 

• strongly encouraging mask-wearing indoors for all staff and visitors 
• rapid antigen testing (RAT) of students and staff who have COVID-19 symptoms or are 

identified as household/close contacts 
• strongly recommending staff and students keep up-to-date with their vaccinations 
• maximising natural ventilation 
• requiring mask wearing for staff working with students who are at greater risk of serious 

illness should they contract COVID-19 in schools for specific purpose (SSPs), support units 
and some mainstream classrooms 

• encouraging regular hand washing 
• boosting enhanced day cleaning of schools 
• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events 

               
Staff Professional Learning 
In the past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 
opportunities, mostly remotely: 
 

• Full day Primary Principal’s Conference - Principal 
• 2 hours High Potential and Gifted Education – two Assistant Principals, two Assistant 

Principals C&I and 14 teachers 
• Full day Instructional Leader Masterclass – two Assistant Principals C&I 
• Two full days Aboriginal Education – Principal and Assistant Principal 
• During Term 3 all teachers are completing weekly sessions on the new K-2 English and 

Mathematics syllabus document.  
 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 
students at FWPS. 
 
 
 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 
Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
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Wow! Can you believe that we are almost at the end of Term 3! 

Time flies when you’re having fun! 
 

This term, we have been learning about Poetry. Here we are 
writing our own unique Colour Poems, and publishing them on our 
Google Docs. We really enjoyed using our senses to help us write 
some beautiful poems 
����  

 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Report – 4P 
 
 



 
 
 

 
Indigenous Literacy Day 

 

 
 
 
On Wednesday 7 September, FWPS students celebrated Indigenous Literacy Day. Indigenous 
Literacy Day celebrates and promotes the revitalisation and preservation of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander languages now and for future generations of Indigenous children.  
 
As part of the celebrations, students had the opportunity to watch the National Digital Event, which 
was an online story presented by the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. In this story, students met 
children from two communities that shared a snippet of what life looks like for them living in remote 
Northern Territory. FWPS students enjoyed learning about their cultures, languages and stories, 
and had fun singing along to songs in different languages.  
 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Indigenous Literacy Day 
 
 



 
 
 

Super Spellers at FWPS! 
 

We have some seriously superb spellers at Fairfield West PS! On Thursday 8 September, Noor 
from 4M and Minh from 5E represented our school at the regional final of the NSW Premier’s 
Spelling Bee. The event was held online, via Zoom, with over 20 schools participating from all 
over Sydney. 
Noor competed in the Junior Competition for Year 3 and 4 students. She perfectly spelled ‘beach’, 
‘stopwatch’, ‘audio’, ‘allegation’, ‘acrimony’, ‘bespectacled’, ‘agapanthus’ and ‘egotistical’. Noor 
made it through to round 9, where students were asked to spell words they had not previously 
seen on the spelling list. During this round she unfortunately spelled the word ‘docile’ incorrectly.   
Minh competed in the Senior Competition for Year 5 and 6 students. She did an excellent job, 
correctly spelling ‘stronghold’, ‘conservation’ and ‘germination’. Unfortunately in round 4, she was 
unable to correctly spell ‘suggestible’. 
Congratulations to both Noor and Minh on making it through to the regional final!  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindergarten 2023 
 
If you or any of your friends or family have a child turning 5 years old before July 2023, please 
call the office on 9604 5568 to start the enrolment process.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Regional Spelling Bee 
 
 



 
 
 
On Wednesday, some students from K-6B were selected to participate in the School Sport Unit 
Ten Pin Bowling Competition at Seven Split Bowling, Fairfield. The day provided an opportunity 
for students with disabilities to compete in a state-wide competition, with the top 3 schools in our 
region progressing to state finals. Our school performed excellently on the day with our team 
scoring 733 points in total across the two games, resulting in a 1st place finish! All four students 
had a blast and were so thankful to be given the opportunity to show off their skills and cannot 
wait to compete in the state finals at Rooty Hill on November 3.   
Congratulations to Karmen Alhamal, Keiraleigh McMartin, Preston Ushakov, Ryan Bradbury!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ten Pin Bowling Competition 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

Fairfield West Winter PSSA Results 
Round- 13 Week- 7 Date- 2.9.22 

Yr 3 Netball 

V Cecil Hills Lost 3-5 

Year 4 Netball 

V Cecil Hills Lost 0-5 

Year 5 Netball 

V Cecil Hills WON 4-1 

Year 6 Netball 

V Cecil Hills Lost 2-8 

Jnr Mixed Basketball 

V Smithfield Lost 10-16 

Senior Boys Basketball 

V Smithfield Lost 10-18 

Senior Girls Basketball 

V Smithfield WON 30-14 

Senior AFL 

V BYE 

Junior Boys Football 

V Prairievale WON 2-0 

Senior Boys Football 

V Prairieville Lost 2-7 

Open Girls Football 

V Prairievale WON 3-0 

Junior Rugby League 

V Cecil Hills WON 32-8 

Senior Rugby League 

V Cecil Hills WON 24-4 

   

 

Fairfield West Winter PSSA Upcoming Fixtures 

Summer PSSA Gala Days 

Friday 21 October & Friday 11 November 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Sport 
 



erm 3 activities in the Community Cottage 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Genelle Goldfinch who received a Minister’s and Secretary’s Award for Excellent 
Service. It was presented to her at a special ceremony at Sydney Town Hall last week. This is a 
prestigious award that recognises Genelle Goldfinch as an outstanding school leader in Public Education. 
We are proud to have her as our Principal at Fairfield West Public School.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
English class for beginners will be every Tuesday from 9.15am to 11.30am. Call Rania 0492 
842 572  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Karitane play group every Thursday from 9.15am to 11.00am. Call Rania 0492 842 572 
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